
 
 
 

 

 
REGULAR 

REPORT DATE: April 22, 2024 

BOARD MEETING DATE: April 25, 2024 

BOARD REPORT # 2024-R008 

 
 
TO: Surrey Police Board Administrator   
 
FROM: Chief Constable FILE: 60550-20-03 
  
SUBJECT: Financial Update – Year-To-Date Expenditures (March 31, 2024) 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Chief Constable recommends that the Surrey Police Board (the “Board”) receive this report for 
information. 
 
PURPOSE 
 
This report summarizes 2024 year-to-date expenditures incurred up to March 31, 2024. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The 2024 Provisional budget the board approved and submitted to the City of Surrey Council for funding 
approval is summarized below and will be used as the reference amount for the budget vs. actual 
comparisons throughout this report.  
 

 
 
As of the date of this report, Surrey Council has not yet approved the City’s 2024 budget, and therefore, 
municipal funding for SPS has not been confirmed yet.  
DISCUSSION 
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SPS Operations  
As of March 31, 2024, year-to-date expenditures (operating and capital, not including the Police Transition 
Project expenditures) totalled $19.35M (13.7% of the total provisional budget), presented below: 
 

 
 

Year-to-date, SPS has spent $18.26M on employee salaries and benefits and board remuneration, $125K on 
capital expenditures, and $968K on other operating expenditures.  (Appendix I provides a breakdown of 
capital expenditures by category; Appendix II provides a breakdown of other operating expenditures in 
further detail by Bureau.)  
 
At the end of March, we had 399 active employees: 350 sworn members, 39 regular/permanent civilians, 
and 10 temporary civilians.  The temporary civilians were auxiliary/on-call staff for backfill and various other 
roles as part of the policing transition; their salaries and benefits are allocated to the One-time Policing 
Transition Project Fund.  
 
SPS Operations include salaries and benefits of $18.26M for 389 employees (350 sworn members and 39 
civilians) engaged in policing and day-to-day business operations.  
 

One-Time Policing Transition Project (City of Surrey budget) 
As of the date of this report, City staff has not provided SPS with year-to-date expenditure data on the one-
time policing transition fund, and therefore, the related financial statements/content are not included in this 
report.  

CONCLUSION 

This report is presented to the Board for information. 

 
Norm Lipinski, OOM, LLB, MBA 
Chief Constable 
 

 
Appendix I  2024 Capital Expenditure Summary – As of March 31, 2024 
Appendix II 2024 Year-to-Date Operating Line Items (Budget vs. Actual) – As of March 31, 2024  
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